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I would like to welcome Councillor Andrew Doherty to 
Fairford Town Council. Andrew was elected             
uncontested at the beginning of September. 

I would also like to welcome Norman Brown, who has 
been appointed as a Groundsman/Handyman. Since 
Albert retired, Cllr Rob Winney, along with other     
volunteers, has taken over the job of keeping Fairford 
clear of litter. I would like to thank them all. Iôd also 
like to thank Maxine from the Coffee Post for watering 
some of the tubs in the Market Place. And all the    
other volunteers that help in their own way to keep 
Fairford a beautiful place. 

The Fairford Commonwealth flags have now been     
removed and will be stowed away until next year. 
Thank you to Mark Dudley, Stephen Boulton and Roz 
Capps for turning out on a very wet and windy       
Saturday morning to take them down. 

The Fairford in Bloom winner has been chosen and the 
winner will be announced in the next Newsletter and 
on the Fairford Town Council website and Facebook 
page.  See inside for more details.  

A Fairford Neighbourhood Plan consultation was held 
on Sunday18th and Thursday 22nd September. I hope 
that many of you came along to the sessions to give 
us feedback. You can also check the progress on 
www.fairfordneighbourhoodplan.org.uk.  

Fairford Festive market will take place on Friday 2nd 
December at 6.30pm, when the Christmas tree lights 
will be turned on. I hope you will all come along and 
support this event, maybe buy Christmas presents or 
have some food and drink and visit Father Christmas 
in his Grotto. 

 

With best wishes 

Cllr Jennie Sanford.  
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Tel: 01285 713326/712344 Email: clerks@fairford-tc.co.uk  

Website: www.fairfordtowncouncil.gov.uk  
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The next two Full Town Council Meetings will be on Tuesday 11th      
October and Tuesday 8th November at 7pm in the Barker 
Room, Fairford Community Centre.  

Town Council Meetings 

Meet your new Councillor 

The Town Council is delighted to welcome Cllr Andrew Doherty.      
Andrew was elected uncontested at the beginning of September. 
 
 ñMy family and I have lived in the area for 14 years, first in 
Kempsford before moving to Fairford 5 years ago. We have two school 
age children who attend Farmorôs School. 

Iôve worked in the information technology sector for the last two   
decades, much of it spent as a director of a company that writes   
software for financial services. More recently Iôve dabbled in          
renovating old buildings before returning to technology with a new 
business that creates process improvement systems for industry. 

Outside of my new responsibilities as a town councillor, I actively    
volunteer ï particularly as chair of the governors at Kempsford School 
and also as a volunteer for Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust. I like to 
ñthink global, act localò to make a difference to the community around 
me. 

We found many reasons to move here, not just Fairfordôs obvious 
beauty but also a sense of place and community. Iôm very much    
looking forward to working with the town council to help our town and 
community flourish.ò 

To contact  Cllr Doherty directly, please email him on  tc@tdmh.net. 

 

Council News 



 

 

Pъѐю 3 OCTOBER 2016 

Fairford Emergency Action Group FEAG 

It is very important that the Fairford Emergency Action Plan is tested 
from time to time. In order to fully test the communityôs                    
responsiveness, the actual date of the next test the exercise will not be 
advertised in advance but is likely to take place in November/early    
December. FEAG are looking for volunteers to undertake various role 
play positions. Full instructions/briefings will be provided on the day. If 
you are interested in taking part even though it is, of course,           
conceivable that you may not be available on the actual day the         
exercise is called, please let the Council Clerks know your name and 
contact details on 01285 713326 or 712344.  

Cllr Trevor Hing MBE, Chairman of FEAG 

Bus Service  

Thank you for all the feedback we 
have received about the bus   
service from Fairford.  All your    
feedback has been sent to the 
County Council in the hope that  
the County will reassess the   
service that is currently provided. 
We will keep you updated.   

Verge on A417 

The Council is consulting on what 
to do with the verge on the A417  opposite Victory Villas.  You will find 
a brief form to fill out and return on the back page of the Newsletter.  

Walnut Tree Field 

A table tennis table has recently been installed, and the grass matting 
and net have both been replaced on the witches-hat climbing frame.  

Fairford in Bloom Competition  
Thank you to everyone who entered the Fairford in Bloom competition. 
There were and still are a lot of lovely floral displays in the town     
centre. Fairford Town Mayor, Cllr Jennie Sanford, has now judged the 
entries and the prize of Ã100 gift voucher for Lechlade Garden Centre 
will be awarded to the winning individual/business prior to the Town 
Council meeting on Tuesday 11th October at 6.45pm. 

Office Space to rent 

1st floor office is available to rent in 
the Community Centre.  

Ã291pcm incl. service charge.  

Would suit a small business.  

For more information, contact the 
Clerks on 712344 
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Fairford Library 

óThe Secret Adventures of 
Roloô 

Book 1 - Athelstan and the 
Time Tunnel 

Book 2 - The Chilvester     
Passage 

Book 3 ï The Dragonôs Pram 
Debi Evans, co-author of the 

popular Secret Society of Dragon Protectors books has embarked upon 
a brand new adventure series and will be talking about her books in 
the library on Monday 24th October 2.00pm.  

***** 

A Talk by Professor Eric Jones 

Saturday 22nd  October 10.30am  ï 11.30am. 

On Middle Ridgeway ï a new book about an ancient track 

***** 

Paul Cornell (Witches of Lychford) author coming in to talk about his 
follow up book to the Witches of Lychford on Saturday 19th November 

at 11.00am.  

 

Royal British Legion - Fairford Branch 

Dates for your diary. 

The AGM will be held on 25th October at the Community Centre at 
7.00pm.  

The Remembrance parade will convene at Hyperion House on         
Sunday 13th  November at 10.15am followed by a Service of 
Remembrance at 11.00am at St Maryôs Church.  

***** 

A talk by guest speaker Robin Mill on the subject of 'The Somme'. 

Friday 18th November.  Doors Open 4.30pm.  

Talk Starts 7.00pm. Members and non members are welcome.  

Ticket - Ã5 including complimentary glass of wine. 

For ticket information contact arronsmith66@hotmail.co.uk or 712434. 
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Community Speedwatch  

Community Speedwatch (CSW) is a locally driven initiative where 
members of the community can ï with the support of the Police ï 
monitor speeds of vehicles using a speed detection device (speed 
gun). Vehicles exceeding the speed limit are referred to the Police with 
the aim of educating drivers to reduce their speeds. 

Fairford Town Council already has its own speed detection device, but 
requires volunteers willing to be trained by the Police on how to use it. 
Training takes place on a Saturday at Cirencester Police Station and is 
not complicated. 

As real or perceived speeding in certain areas of Fairford continues to 
be a concern, the trained volunteers will be needed for an hour or two 
on an occasional basis to conduct speed monitoring to encourage   
motorists to reduce their speed and increase public awareness of      
inappropriate speeds. 

 

If you would like to help, please contact the Town Council Office on 
01285 712344.   

Cllr Chris Roberts MBE - 01285 712150, chris@cotswoldwireless.co.uk.  

Lloyds Bank in Fairford 

At the timing of writing, the Fairford branch of Lloyds Bank is set to 
close on 7th November. The Town Council has written to Antonio 
Osario, CEO of Lloyds,  to ask for justification for the closure.  The  
reply we received did not answer the questions asked.  We responded 
to request further information and received an even more inadequate 
reply.  The Council has contacted Geoffrey Clifton-Brown MP to ask 
for his support in our efforts to halt the closure. We will be meeting 
him on 8th October at his constituent surgery in Cirencester.  

The Council has written to the Banking Ombudsman outlining our 
concerns that Lloyds Bank has not followed the BBA protocol which 
stipulates that the bank should consult with the local community.  The 
Council has also written to Prof. Russel Griggs OBE who is  carrying 
out an independent review of bank branch closure protocol for the 
BBA. 
Copies of all correspondence is available on the Town Council website.  

Your Council will continue to fight to halt the closure, and also to   
support alternative banking arrangements in the town.  
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Connect with In-Tent 
Fairford & Lechlade Business Club are joining forces with Flint 
& Lambourn Marquees to present an exciting networking event 
with a difference for around 100 business people.  
 

Businesses from all around Gloucestershire, Oxfordshire and Wiltshire 
are being invited to attend absolutely FREE of charge a unique and 
exciting networking event organised by the Fairford & Lechlade     
Business Club and Flint & Lambourn Marquees. The event, which 
takes place on Thursday 13th October from 6.30pm till 9.30pm in a 
beautiful marquee at Willow Farm, Inglesham, SN6 7QP (between 
Lechlade and Highworth), also boasts a drinks reception and           
interesting guest speaker. 

 It is expected that businesses from Burford, Cheltenham, Cirencester, 
Cricklade, Fairford, Faringdon, Highworth, Inglesham, Lechlade,      
Oxford, Swindon, Wantage and Witney will be attending as they     
recognise the value of face-to-face contact in starting up business    
relationships and will want to take advantage of the opportunity     
provided to meet new customers or suppliers.  

 This is networking event is one you will definitely not want to miss. 

 To make sure of your place, please register at  

http://flintmarquees.co.uk/connect/.  

  

Find out more about the Fairford & Lechlade Business Club on 
www.flbc.org.uk. 

  

Fairford & Lechlade Business Club 

Fairford Christmas Day Lunch at the Community Centre 

 

This is just a notice to let everyone know that the Christmas 
Day Lunch WILL be happening again this year.   

We are extremely lucky;  someone has come forward ready to 
act as coordinator for the event.  More details will follow next 
month when we shall start advertising, seeking guests and   
volunteers. 

Amanda & Mervyn Cully 

Tel:  01285 712700 email:  cully.amanda@gmail.com 
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 Fairford Community Centre 
We have a number of rooms available for hire of various sizes 
suitable for fundraising events, childrenôs parties, craft activities, 
meetings and large parties. For your catering needs the centre 
has a fully equipped 
kitchen or we have very 
good relationships with 
local caterers who are 
experienced in providing 
meals/ buffets at the 
centre.      

 

Each room can be 
booked by the hour, the 
day or for longer        
periods. Rates vary from 
a few Ãs to around Ã14 
per hour. 

 

Some of the facilities we 
are able to offer are: 

¶ Hearing Loop / Sound 
System 

¶ Fully Equipped    
kitchen 

¶ Alcohol Licence 

¶ Live music licence 

Recommend local caters 
for you 

 

If you would like to know more about the community centre and 
would like to see what activities are on offer or would like to 
catch up on all the latest news, then please visit our website or 
come along and have a look around the centre, the office is open 
each weekday morning. 

www.fairfordcommunitycentre.org     

Tel: 01285 711571  Email:  bookings@fccentre.co.uk    


